
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 10, 2024 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman      Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for the Youth and Adult Northern Virginia Regional Crisis Receiving and 

Treatment Center project in fiscal year 2025. The entity to receive funding for this project is Fairfax 

County, Virginia, located at 12000 Government Center Parkway, Fairfax, VA 22035. 

 

The funding would be used for property acquisition to enable the construction of a regional crisis 

receiving and treatment center. The funding is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will 

address the urgent need across Northern Virginia and the Commonwealth for increased access to 

behavioral health services. 

This project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 

42 U.S.C. 5305(a)(1). 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely, 

                         

Jennifer Wexton 

Member of Congress 


